


In 1976, the students and Business Department of Mount 
Mary College were part of a Bicentennial Celebration.  The 
students created “The Heritage Hub,” a recreation of an 
early American General Store.  They also contributed to a 
special collection of articles, “The Heritage Papers.”

At the time, teaching introduction “Personnel” courses at 
Mount Mary and Marquette University, I created this paper 
based on one of my introductory lectures.





















I dedicate this paper, decades later, to Herbert G. Zollitsch.  
He inspired me, mentored me, served on my dissertation 

committee, and became a trusted faculty colleague.  As his 
teaching assistant, I was honored to contribute to his “Wage 

and Salary Administration” textbook.


	Slide 1
	Slide 2
	Slide 3
	Slide 4
	Slide 5
	Slide 6
	Slide 7
	Slide 8
	Slide 9
	Slide 10
	Slide 11
	Slide 12

